

www.cityofharrisville.com

MAY 2016

www.facebook.com/harrisvillecity

Join us for City Council Meeting held the 2nd and 4th Tuesday of the month at 7pm.

SUMMER TENNIS

Summer Tennis lessons begin
June 6, 2016 at the Harrisville City tennis courts.
Registration begins Tuesday, May 10th from 5-7 pm.
For more information, please visit our website at tennisrec.wix.com/msctennis.

HERITAGE DAYS 2016

Harrisville Heritage Days 2016 will be held August 6, 2016. If you are interested in volunteering for Heritage Days 2016, please contact Harrisville City Offices at (801)782-4100 ext. 1000. Local Businesses interested in sponsoring Heritage Days 2016 activities and events! Please contact Council Member Jeff Pearce at <code>jpearce@cityofharrisville.com</code> or Jennie Knight at <code>jknight@cityofharrisville.com</code>.

NO SOLICITING

As the weather gets warmer, door-to-door solicitors will be making their rounds through the city. There are a few things residents should be aware of. All solicitors are required to be licensed by the city. Their license will be laminated with a picture ID, issued by Harrisville City, stamped with the city seal, and prominently displayed. Persons exempt from this would be those representing charitable or non-profit organizations, including students, or those disseminating religious or political information. Everyone must respect no soliciting signs and leave as soon as you voice your disinterest. Please help get the message out that anyone soliciting without a license in Harrisville is not welcome. If you encounter someone that is not properly licensed please explain to them that it is not legal for them to be in our city. If they do not leave the neighborhood call the non-emergency dispatch number (801) 629-8221.

HISTORIC HARRISVILLE

Spring is here and you are invited to take a self-guided walking tour of Historic Harrisville sites. A free brochure is available for you to pick up at the city offices, or you can find the brochure on the city's web site at www.cityofharrisville.com. This self-guided walking tour will introduce you to locations of historic interest including homes, schools, early industry, monuments, and other interesting places that are significant to Harrisville history. Obtain your free brochure today and you are on your way for a local adventure.

SPLASH PAD SEASON OPENING

The Splash Pad will open on May 30th at 10:00am for the summer season. Splash Pad hours of operation are 10:00am to 8:00pm Mon-Sat. Splash Pad season runs Memorial Day through Labor Day. The Splash Pad is located at our main park at 1350 N. Hwy 89.

Obstructions in the Right-of-way

Every so often someone in the city wants to put in a stone/ brick mail box, metal lawn decoration, or recreational equipment in the park strip or along the right-of-way of a street. It is understandable that residents want to beautify their property or enjoy recreation. However, in our litigious world today obstacles in the right-of-way or park strip present a hazard. The city seeks to conform to the standards established by the American Association of State Highway and Transportation Officials (AASHTO). These standards limits objects in the right-of-way based on the safety recommendation from years of history and study by transportation engineers. The right-of-way is designed to accommodate traffic, and may be landscaped with grass, trees, flowers, and break-away style mail boxes. Other objects and obstructions should be located outside of the park strips and right-of-way.

Economic Development

Better City has conducted a series of interviews with stake holders in the Harrisville community. In an effort to boost economic development in the area, they will be reporting their findings at 7:00pm on May 24th at the regularly scheduled city council meeting. Harrisville City invites all citizens who have an interest in the future development of our community to attend.

Vote by Mail

The 2016 elections will be conducted by mail so every active registered voter will be receiving a ballot in the mail. Secure ballot drop boxes will be located throughout the county during the month leading up to each Election Day. Voting Assistance Centers will be open on each Election Day for any voter who did not receive a ballot or who needs assistance casting their ballot. Locations of secure ballot drop boxes and Voting Assistance Center locations will be announced as the election gets closer. A primary election, if needed, will be held June 28th. The General Election is Tuesday, November 8th. More information is available at www.weberelections.com/voting.php.

